First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, January 26, 2025
In person RE/Office Building - Parlor, with Zoom option available

In attendance: in person - George Banziger, Dawn Hewitt, Mike and Adeline Bailey,  Scott Lacey; Patty Troisi, Susan Henderson, and Vic Elam; on Zoom Cindy Taylor and Ginnie MNeil

Co-chair Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:37pm.
Minutes of the December meeting were approved as submitted.

First Hour of Environmental Action January 9, 2025 review

The first meeting of the Hour of Environmental Action was held on January 9th, from 7–8 pm in the FUUSM Social Hall. The meeting topic was fracking brine, with George Banziger giving a 15-minute presentation on the topic, followed by letter writing or some other form of activism carried out during the remainder of the hour. Paper, envelopes, etc., were provided, and laptops for emailing were also available. Wintry weather limited in-person attendance, but including Zoom attendees, there were 19 people participating in this successful inaugural activity. Further actions on brine are warranted: along with others, George and Dawn are reaching out to Washington County commissioners about the brine dangers in the county.

Follow-up: Seeing that success, the Worship and Music committee suggested that, following the Sunday service on January 19, Dawn arrange a “social justice workshop” to involve more members of the congregation in a similar activity. Twelve postcards were written up, and George will send them out on a staggered basis.

The February 13th EA Hour will focus on the positive topic of sustainable economic development in our area. Action item: George will invite Amanda Woodrum  from ReImagine Appalachia to present on the topic. Another topic suggested for a future Action Hour: dealing with changes from the new administration.
Climate Future Film Festival

GSC will be working with Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action to co-sponsor a Climate Future Film Festival of several short climate crisis related films. The March 20th date has been confirmed, with a screening from 7– 9:30 pm in the FUUSM Social Hall. Adeline has arranged for an additional screening on March 22 from 2–4:30 pm. GSC will repay Adeline the $45 handling fee, help promote the festival, and provide the space and technology for the screenings. MOVCA has authorized $100 to help with promotion, refreshments, and/or other incidental expenses.

Info about the film festival is available at https://www.climatefuturefilm.com/

Action item: Dawn will schedule use of the Social Hall for the events on the FUUSM calendar

Solar Bench Update 
March Calendar Display
Adeline and Ginnie McNeil volunteered to take on the March calendar of events and feature posters, with Dawn’s help in printing, lamination, and installation.

Moving the bench - The potential placement at the Library property at 5th and Washington is still under discussion. Vic Elam suggested an alternative site: city property at the corner of Putnam and 7th streets. The committee voted in favor of exploring that option. Action item: Dawn will contact Marietta Mayor on February 1. 

(Sidebar: Dawn said she had wanted to thank the mayor for trying to solve the problem of deer who find themselves trapped inside the Mound Cemetery fence and impale themselves when trying to escape.)

FaCT Ohio update
Ginnie McNeil reported the FaCT has a new director: Ted Auch.  The Marietta College student who was part of the intern team presentations on brine was Faith Wilson, who has now graduated and left the area. Recordings of those presentations can be viewed from the FaCT Ohio website, where anyone interested can also get information and a registration link for the next webinar in their Distinguished Speaker series: https://factsustain.org//
GSC support for Sunday worship services

At an earlier meeting, GSC had discussed taking responsibility for a Sunday service once a month, assuming we could offer sermons from the Climate Justice Revival materials. Adeline said she had already offered those to W&M as a resource. After discussion, the committee agreed to preparing an Earth Day service in April. The committee will discuss it further at the February meeting. 

George Banziger’s Community Involvement Reports

- Citizens’ Climate Lobby Ohio 6 Chapter met January 20th at 7 pm on Zoom. Their next meeting is scheduled for February 17, 2025. They are preparing for the second lobby meeting with the staff member from Congressman Michael Rulli’s office.

- Save Ohio Parks plans to have Dr. Randi Pokladnik speak on plastics and their connection to fracking at an upcoming meeting. 

- Buckeye Environmental Network has been looking at the research by a chemist at Ohio University who recently received a grant from DOE to investigate treating brine waste to make it safe for agricultural usage. George will look at the possibility of having him speak at a GSC Hour of EA. 
(George’s full reports are in the Addendum.)

Marietta Main Street reorganized Pollinator Habitat oversight committee
Scott Lacey has a call in to Marietta Main Street but has not received a response. George Banziger will try again to contact Dylan Holdren, who is chairing the reorganized Habitat committee, and who tentatively agreed to represent GSC.

Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action

MOVCA continues to organize writers who contribute their Climate Corner column appearing weekly in The Parkersburg News and Sentinel.  The group is pleased with the appearance of the column in the The Marietta Times, and hopes they continue; also pleased to be co-sponsoring the Climate Film Festival. MOVCA plans to act as an information hub in the coming year, working with other regional groups to share positive and effective ideas and proposals for building stronger and more resilient communities.

UUA Green Sanctuary 2030

Several activities and meetings are planned for GS2030 at the end of January. Ginnie and Adeline hope to attend some of them to learn about the possible plans for a required annual recertification as a Green Sanctuary.

Other items

- Electric bills at FUUSM are too high  

Dawn shared her concerns about bills that seem ridiculously high, especially for buildings that connected to solar panels on the roof of the main building. She said the fees for distribution and transmission are based on maximum load pulled from the grid. She said Kim McMichael has been looking into solutions to this problem. Vic suggested battery backup, but Mike said his understanding is that would not be permitted unless we were able to have a completely off-grid system. It was suggested that Jim Grecni and Kim could investigate.

Another suggestion would be to separate service to the two buildings.

 The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Next GSC meeting: Sunday, February 16, 2025, 12:30 p.m. in the FUUSM RE/Office building and on Zoom. 
--- Addenda ---
Reports for Green Sanctuary Meeting of January 26, 2025

Save Ohio Parks. 

There are two new nominations for fracking under public lands—Egypt Valley & Jockey Hollow; anyone can submit a comment to the Oil & Gas Land Management Commission (https://saveohioparks.org/parcels/).  SOP is sponsoring sessions on plastics (derived from ethane, which is a product of methane, i.e. natural gas; the demand for plastics is driving much of the drilling for natural gas in eastern Ohio including under public lands).

Injection Wells. 

The focus of our first Hour of Environmental Action on January 9 was brine waste, i.e., production waste from fracking. In a follow up on Sunday, January 19, Dawn Hewitt arranged a postcard writing event at FUUSM Coffee Hour. Several people completed postcards (over a dozen) and gave them to me and Dawn to mail (in a staggered fashion) to various public officials- local, state, and federal. 

ReImagine Appalachia:


I attended (virtually) the RA Strategic Summit on January 14-15.  There were sessions on federal grant opportunities, the Green Bank (for supporting small businesses on sustainable projects), skill development for green jobs, “green hushing” at the US EPA (pursuing green projects while not talking about them), and circular manufacturing (using products and parts over again—reduce, reuse, repurpose). I incorporated the latter concept in my Climate Corner submission which appeared in the Parkersburg News & Sentinel and their Marietta Times in their January 25 editions.  

Citizens Climate Lobby. Due to a chronic budget deficit, CCL has restructured its organization. There has been some discussion in CCL about its priority for the carbon fee and dividend legislation, given the political situation in the Congress and the White House. Our three-chapter (Akron-Canton, Mahoning Valley, Marietta) group, Ohio Congressional District 06, continues its monthly meetings and is preparing for the second lobby meeting with the staff member from Congressman Michael Rulli’s office.

George Banziger, January 23, 2025
##########
